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3 January 2020
 
Rhi Storer
 ??? 

  

 
 
Account reference:request-630917-b5a0d683@whatdotheyknow.com 
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000
 
Dear Rhi Storer
 
I am writing further to your Freedom of Information request. 
 
Request 
I would like to request all copies of all policies, data and procedures regarding 
the use of facial recognition software in (and other related artificial intelligence) 
in CCTV systems dating back from as far as 2010. 
 
Response
Birmingham City Council do not currently use any facial recognition software 
within any CCTV solution(s).

 
Please quote the reference number 11970401 in any future communications.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to 
ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within 
40 working days from the date this authority issued its initial response to your 
original letter and should be addressed to:
 
Corporate Information Governance Team
PO Box 16366
Birmingham
B2 2YY
Email: infogovernance@birmingham.gov.uk 
 

If you are still dissatisfied with the Council’s response after the internal review 
you have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

mailto:xxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxxxxxxxxx.xxx.xx


            

Corporate Information Governance Team
Information, Technology & Digital Services
PO Box 16366
Birmingham
B2 2YY

 
Telephone: 0121-303-4876

 
 
 
 

The Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire SK9 5AF. 
Telephone: 01625 545 700 
Website: www.ico.gov.uk

 
I will now close your request as of this date.
 
 
Yours faithfully
 

 
 
Corporate Information Governance Team

 
Re Use of Public Sector Information
Where Birmingham City Council is the copyright holder of any information that may be released, re-use for personal, 
educational or non-commercial purposes is permitted without further reference to the City Council. Where the re-use is 
for other purposes, such as commercial re-use, the applicant should notify the City Council in writing to seek approval or 
agree terms for re-use
 
 


